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May 2, 2022 

 
 

NOTICE 
 

 
TO:   Plastic Market Development Payment Program Participants 
 
SUBJECT: Sunset of Plastic Market Development Payment Program 
 
Public Resources Code (PRC) Section 14581(a)(8)(A) authorizes the Department of 
Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to expend up to $10 million each 
fiscal year until June 30, 2022, for the Plastic Market Development (PMD) payment 
program. 
 
Without any current law to extend the termination date, the program is scheduled to 
expire on June 30, 2022. In order to receive payments for qualifying claims, current 
program participants must submit their 2nd quarter 2022 claims by August 10, 2022. 
 
If you have any questions or inquiry regarding this notice, please contact Veronica 
Guzman at (916) 445-0597 or Veronica.Guzman@CalRecycle.ca.gov. Written comments 
may be sent via email or hard copies can be mailed to mail to 801 K Street, MS 17-24, 
Sacramento, CA 95814. 
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